
Tupu ki roto
Tupu ki waho
Tupu ki te whai ao ki te Ao Mārama,
Tihei mauri ora!
 
Tēnā ra tātau e te nui o ‘Āti ‘Ue. Tātau i roto i ngā tini ahuatanga o te wā. Tangihia ngā
mate o te wā, kia tae atu ki te Wāhi Ngaro, kai Tīwarawara rāno. Ki a tātau te pito ora e
hāpai nei i ngā mahi i waihotia mai, tēnā tātau katoa. Ngāti Whakaue ki tai, Ngāti
Whakaue ki uta, koia nei tō tātau karere i ngā pitopito kōrero o te wā. Ko ‘Uerongo he
tohu aroha nā ngā Poari huhua o tō tātau iwi. Kia hiwa rā, kia hiwa rā!
 
E harikoa ana te ngākau ki te tuku atu i te whakaputanga tuangahuru o 'Uerongo, hai
kawenga kōrero mā Ngāti Whakaue. Ia te toru mārama puta atu ai a ‘Uerongo ki a
tātau o Ngāti Whakaue. Nō ngā Poari huhua o Ngāti Whakaue tēnei kaupapa hai
painga mō te iwi. Ko te mahi a ‘Uerongo he whakamōhio atu ki a koe ngā nukuhanga
me ngā nekehanga o ia te Poari kia mōhio ai koe i wā rātau nā Kaupapa.
 
We hope you enjoy this tenth edition of ‘Uerongo, a quarterly newsletter for Ngāti
Whakaue. ‘Uerongo is a collaborative effort between our Ngāti Whakaue entities. The
purpose of ‘Uerongo is to provide you with news and updates on the activities and
events of our Ngāti Whakaue entities. We have added a new section highlighting the
trustees and managment teams behind some of our entities.

'Uerongo
Oct - Dec 2022



GRANTS CLOSING DATES

Tertiary 2023 Online application form will open early
February, closing 30 April 2023.

Discretionary - refer to our website for
eligibility and criteria

Dive Sponsorship - Adult open water dive
programmes

Online form must be submitted prior to
monthly Committee meeting - closing dates
are listed on website

Applications for 2022/23 sponsorships are
OPEN. 
Refer to website for further information.

Swim Sponsorship – for Ngati Whakaue
children in Learn to swim programmes with
SwimMagic, Peter Pomare Foundation, Orange
Swim School.

Applications for 2023 sponsorship are OPEN.

Refer website for additional information

Haane Manahi Memorial Scholarship Support for apprenticeships.
Due to open again March 2023. Refer to website
for further information.

 Application must be made online through the Board’s
website at www.ngatiwhakaue-eetb.org.nz

NWEE has provided $8.5million funding since 1998 to Ngati Whakaue students undertaking
tertiary study.  In recent years this support has been enhanced by a JV entered into with Te
Herenga Waka/Victoria University to support students undertaking study at Victoria
University.   
This year, Maori Education Trust have further increased that support by way of tripartite
arrangements with Te Herenga Waka and with Massey University along with a joint venture
with NWEE to support all other NW students through our tertiary scheme.   Our students are
very grateful for this additional support which has resulted in quite substantial funding to
assist with their increased costs.    Below are some profiles and feedback from a few current
students.    
Applications for 2023 tertiary grants for 2nd year and beyond will open again in February,
closing 30 April 2023.

Wishing all our whanau a safe and happy festive season.
Nga mihi o te Kirihimete me te Tau Hou 

Malcolm Short
Board Chair

http://www.ngatiwhakaue-eetb.org.nz/


Name: Akuhata Bailey-Winiata
Iwi: Te Arawa, Tūhoe, Tūwharetoa
Current position: Doctoral candidate
Summary: I am a Doctoral candidate at the University of Waikato based in Tauranga. I graduated with
my Master of Science (Research) with first class honors in October of 2021, with that research focusing
on the national exposure of coastal marae to the impacts of sea level rise with climate change. My
doctoral thesis focuses on codeveloping a decolonized managed retreat strategy for Aotearoa New
Zealand, specifically pertaining to marae, hapū and iwi where relocation is deemed the most
appropriate climate adaptation strategy. This year I received a Ngāti Whakaue Education Endowment
Trust Scholarship. This scholarship has been integral to my studies. It has enabled me to commit to my
research, without the burden of financial stress. I have been able to build a solid foundation for my
career, and this support has enabled me to conduct my doctoral research, providing much needed
information for our people to adapt to the future impacts of climate change.

Samantha Grace
Ngāti Whakaue, Ngāti Tūwharetoa, Ngāti Maru, Te Whānau-ā-Apanui, Ngāpuhi
Kia Ora, I am Sam, and I have now completed my Bachelor of Medicine and Surgery at the University of
Otago. I have always been passionate about health and well-being, and previously completed a
Bachelor of Nutritional Science at the University of Auckland. Going forward I intend to continue to
develop my skills within the areas of anaesthetics, general surgery and intensive care, with the ultimate
goal being to specialise within rural hospital medicine. I hope to act as inspiration for younger Māori
women to pursue a career in Medicine and Surgery, and show them that we too can be leaders within
this field.

Renati Waaka
Te Arawa | Tainui
I am a fine art student at Massey and have recently completed the first part of my masters project. The
fund has allowed me the opportunity to focus completely on my masters project and provided me with
resources I otherwise would not have access to.

Herewini Iversen
Ngāti Whakaue | Ngāi te Rangi | Ngāti Pukenga
I began my studies by completing a Bachelor of Science in physiology. But realised my passion was in
psychology so changed my major to that for my Bachelor of Science Honours. I was then accepted into
the Doctor of Clinical Psychology programme. 2023 will be my final year and I will be an intern working
in the Māori addiction and mental health field as well as finishing my thesis. My thesis is titled -
Kaumātuatanga o Te Roro: A Māori approach to the assessment and management of
mate wareware (dementia). The overall aim of this research is to improve existing approaches to the
assessment and management of dementia in Māori. The objectives of
the proposed research are to: (1) contribute to a kaupapa Māori theory about dementia, and (2) use
this knowledge to develop a Māori-responsive assessment tool for
the diagnosis of dementia. The tool is called The Māori Assessment of neuropsychological Abilities,
(MANA Tool).
While not studying I enjoy playing hockey and have been selected in the New Zealand Māori Hockey
Tāne side for the last since 2016.
Gaining this scholarship has enabled me to focus on my studies and not have the additional pressures
related to finances. 



Aramoana Mohi-Maxwell
Deputy Principal
Te kura tuarua o Rautāwhiri
(Rotorua Girls’ High)

Nei ra te mihi maioha ki a tātou katoa o Ngāti Whakaue
me nga karangamaha i waenga i a tātou hoki. Ka mihi
kau atu ahau ki ōku tupuna - ko Tunohopu rāua ko Te
Roro o te Rangi! Ānei ahau e whai atu ana i ngā momo
huarahi kia whakapakari ai te iwi - i runga i ngā kupu o
tōku tupuna..
‘Hei aha noa ahau te mate ai, ko taku pākārito ka tupu’
I seek to serve in a way that contributes to the legacy
that resonates through the kupu our tupuna, Tunuhopu
provided. One way I do this is through my role as one of
the school representatives on the Ngāti Whakaue
Education Endowment Board (NWEET). I have held this
position for 11 years and it has been a privilege to work
with a team of people to grow the legacy of Ngāti
Whakaue regionally, nationally and internationally.  The
calibre of applications and the aspirations expressed
through these applications are a rich, diverse and vibrant
expression of the legacy that is Ngāti Whakaue. 

NWEET are both strategically and financially well placed to continue to support the realisation of
Ngāti Whakaue goals and aspirations.
‘Ruia taitea, ruia taitea, kia tū ko taitea anake’
Our tupuna, Te Roro o te Rangi also calls me to constantly look at who I am at the heart of all that I
do. I have many roles that emerge from the kāwai hononga that shape all that I am. I am driven by
who I am as ‘he wahine Māori.’  I offer a passion for education and have had a range of roles in
school across Rotorua for the last 36 years. I have taught at both primary and secondary levels and
in kura kaupapa, mainstream and catholic settings. I have just completed my first year of my
Doctoral studies in Māori and Indigenous Studies through the University of Canterbury and will
resume my role as Deputy Principal next year. My own parents were kaiako - Mita and Hukarere
Mohi. They have provided their own worlds of learning that have also shaped the learner that I am
and the depth and breadth of learning that is also through traditional and non-traditional
pathways.

I am grateful for the opportunity to support the growth of a legacy that is uniquely Ngāti Whakaue
and acknowledge the role models who surround me - ‘e kore aku mihi e mimiti ana…’



RINGA RAUTIA 2.0 REGISTRATIONS Applications Open in January. Keep an eye
out on our social media and website

WHĀNAU DAY 2023 - STALL APPLICATIONS Open now. First round of applications close
February 3rd 2023

KAUPAPA DATES

'WHAKAUE PAKIHI APP - RELAUNCH
An online marketplace to help support our Ngāti Whakaue businesses
and entrepreneurs . Support pakihi māori, support Ngāti Whakaue!
To browse/download:
Desktop - https://app.whakaue.com/
Android - available on the Google Play store now!
Apple - available on the Apple Store now! 
How to support:
Shop, like, comment, and share - it all makes a big difference e te
whānau

Te Kotahitanga o 
Ngāti Whakaue Assets Trust

TĒNĀ RĀ TĀTAU NGĀTI WHAKAUE I ROTO I NGĀ TŪTAKAREREWATANGA O TE WĀ NEI.

RINGA RAUTIA - STRENGTHENED BY MANY
Our kaipakihi graduated from the Ringa Rautia Business Development Program on October
17th. It was a great night celebrating our kaipakihi and their experiences throughout the
course. They each stepped out of their comfort zone to present an elevator pitch and their
key learnings to peers and invited guests. The course was an overall success, and the Trust
will be taking registrations for Ringa Rautia 2.0 in the new year. 

https://app.whakaue.com/?fbclid=IwAR37pmj91X-xut_bRxYYTBGT1GN7RcgmeeTi_ONV2r9q9kAps3cXU7A2bFM


NGĀTI WHAKAUE ASSETS TRUST AGM
The Trust AGM was held on November 26th at Te Papaiōuru Marae. This year the Trust

farewelled Ana Morrison, a founding trustee who has served for 13 years. She was the first
female chair of a Whakaue commercial entity from 2012 - 2015 and will be missed around

the Assets Trust table. 

If you missed the AGM you can head over to our website to watch the live-stream
and download a copy of the Annual Report >>> whakaue.com

Te Kotahitanga o 
Ngāti Whakaue Assets Trust

TĒNĀ RĀ TĀTAU NGĀTI WHAKAUE I ROTO I NGĀ TŪTAKAREREWATANGA O TE WĀ NEI.

Mauri Ora



KERRIE-ANNE HANCOCK  
NEW TRUSTEE MEMBER OF TE KOTAHITANGA O NGĀTI WHAKAUE ASSETS TRUST

Mauri Ora

Kerri Anne descends from the Rogers whanau nō Ngāti Whakaue (Ngāti
Tunohopu, Ngāti Hurungaterangi, Ngāti Te Rorooterangi) nō Ngāti
Rangiwewehi me Ngāti Tarawhai anō hoki

Te Kotahitanga o 
Ngāti Whakaue Assets Trust

on accellerating Māori economic development in the Bay of Plenty. Kerri Anne is also
managing director for Kaupare Consultancy which undertakes strategic planning and
te reo Māori focused kaupapa nationwide.

Kerri Anne is excited by the opportunity to contribute to the work the Ngāti Whakaue
Assets Trust has achieved so far to realise our aspirations for our people, our culture
and taiao. Our whakapapa connections bind us to navigate both opportunities and
challenges ahead and Kerri Anne looks forward to playing her part in making
mokopuna decisions for our people. 

E noho ana a Kerri Anne me tōna whānau ki to rātau
papakainga ki Mangakākahi – kai raro i te maru o
Pukehāngi. Ko Michael Hancock tōna hoa tāne, ā,
tokotoru ō raua tamariki, Maraea (8), Justin (7) me
Te Waere (4).

Kerri Anne’s professional background is fairly diverse
across both the public and private sector, and
includes Treaty settlement negotiations,
environmental kaupapa and leadership positions
within her iwi. In 2019 Kerri Anne was awarded the
Emerging Leader award in the Westpac Rotorua
Business Excellence Awards for the work she has
done in her governance positions for Ngāti
Rangiwewehi. Today Kerri Anne is the Tauwharenga
(General Manager) for Rotoiti 15 Trust and is also a
Trustee on Toi Kai Rawa – a Charitable Trust focused



Te Ahu o Te Reo Māori:
Te Taumata o Ngāti Whakaue are honored to continue to offer our 20 week Te Reo Māori
programme for any kaimahi, kaiako or whānau working in ECE, Kohanga Reo, Schools or
Kura mai Maketu ki Tongariro. We have a new cohort starting on 25 Jan 2023 and have a

huge number of registrations as this kaupapa gathers momentum. We have had over
250 kaimahi and kaiako from across our rohe participate in this programme so far. We

can see the impacts of this programme on our tamariki mokopuna in our education
settings. It’s a game changer e te whānau so jump on board the waka and come along
for the ride.  If you do not work or volunteer in an ECE or school you can still participate

under the umbrella of and education setting with Principal or Centre Manager approval.
You can emal us on teahuotereo@taumata.org.nz or register on this link Cohort 4: Te

Ahu o te Reo Māori Registration Form (office.com) to find out more.
 

Paepae Wānanga:
We held to awesome Paepae Wānanga since the last Uerongo pānui. Our annual combined wānanga

with Tūhourangi Ngāti Wāhiao was held at Te Koutu Marae and was an awesome opportunity to
wānanga our shared whakapapa, waiata and disucss tikanga kaupapa of the day.

Our last Paepae Wānanga was held at Owhata Marae and was well attended by whānau with the
focus being on whakapapa, waiata and whakawhanaungatanga. We will be running more Paepae

Wānanga next year so keep on eye out for dates and updates on our Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/tetaumatao or website https://taumata.org.nz/

Ngāti Whakaue Iho; Ngāti Whakaue Ake
Ngāti Whakaue Tangata; Ngāti Whakaue Tikanga

Strategic Plan Refresh:
Over the past few months we have held iwi hui, kaimahi hui,

board hui and an online survey was conducted to gain feedback
and input in to the future direction for Te Taumata o Ngāti

Whakaue as we look to refresh and update our strategic plan.
Thank you to eveyone that participated and shared their

whakaaro and hopes and aspirations for not only us as an
organisation but for our iwi as a whole. We are looking forward to

coming back out to the iwi to share the DRAFT plan and get
feedback before we look to finalise our way forward. 

Puna Manawa o Whakaue:
Our Puna offers a Ngāti Whakaue rich curriculum and bilingual programme with experienced and
caring kaimahi. We have 33 amazing tamariki at Puna Manawa o Whakaue currently and with the
growth in our numbers we are seeking a passionate and skilled staff member to join our team of
amazing kaiako at our Puna Reo. We also have space for a couple more tamariki aged 3-5yrs so
please get in contact with our Centre Manager – Maree Koopu if you would like more information

maree@taumata.org.nz

mailto:teahuotereo@taumata.org.nz
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=PMzelHJ9ykCnDUTz-qKz1BBzigNOlPJNngCGx7jQU4lUODVJMDFYWEZUMk9EUUFBQzA1Qkk4Nlc0RC4u&web=1&wdLOR=c15B540A8-7D6A-4A2E-A59C-553483FD499E
https://www.facebook.com/tetaumatao
https://taumata.org.nz/
mailto:maree@taumata.org.nz


 

Tītoko o te rangi               Whakawhiti o te rā             Whakaio whenua e
It is through our deliberate actions that we design our destiny

 

Ko Ngongotahā, ko Mauao ngā maunga
Ko Rotoruanuiakahumatamomoe 
Ko Tauranga ngā moana
Ko Te Arawa, ko Mataatua, ko Takitimu ngā waka
Ko Ngāti Whakaue, ko Ngāti Rangiwewehi, ko Ngāti Pikiao, ko
Ngai te Rangi, ko Ngāti Ranginui ngā iwi

I am a wife, mother of 2, and nanny of 3 beautiful mokopuna. I
pride myself on accountability, transparency and loyalty. I am
fully committed to the aspirations of Te Taumata o Ngāti
Whakaue, having been raised in the midst of the iwi, as both of
my parents whakapapa to Ngāti Whakaue. 

My only governance experience is with Te Taumata o Ngāti
Whakaue Iho Ake Trust. I have been on the Trust for at least 9
years in total.

For the past 24 years I have worked in hauora Māori, in a senior
operational position, firstly in finance and administration and
for the past 12 years managing a small Private Training
Establishment – delivering whānau ora qualifications around
the motu.

Education:
Post Graduate Diploma in Māori Development
Bachelor Of Leisure Studies

Tēnā koutou katoa!

MARGARET HINERA ROLLESTON
TRUSTEE OF TE TAUMATA O NGĀTI WHAKAUE IHO-AKE



Te Komiti Nui o Ngāti Whakaue

Tena tatou Ngati Whakaue

Christmas is fast approaching and the trustees wish everyone a safe and festive
season, enjoy your whanau, make new year resolutions and see what 2023 holds
for all of us.

I just want to give a quick update on what is happening following our AGM on the
26 November 2022.

We have again met with officials, 9 Dec, from Te Arawhit/Office of Treaty
Settlement and it is likely that we will be required to undertake a formal mandate
recognition process again, despite the resolution/s that have been passed
annually at our AGM’s.

It might prove very wise for Te Komiti Nui to undertake this process given the six
years TKN has not been on the active work programme of OTS.  We will be
working with officials to agree a mandate plan in early January. Once we know
we will post on the Te Komiti Nui o Ngati Whakaue web page and via social
media platforms.

In the meantime and over festivities please encourage your whanau to register
at whakaue.org.nz

Nga mihi
Meri kirihemeti

Stay connected; you can email pauline@whakaue.org or
manuariki@whakaue.org or call in and see us at Haupapa House 

1072 Haupapa St, Unit 6.



Te Komiti Nui o Ngāti Whakaue

TIPENE JAMES
TRUSTEE OF TE KOMITI NUI O NGĀTI WHAKAUE

“Tēnā koutou, tēnā tātou, Ngati Whakaue. 

Ko Tipene James toku ingoa, tētahi o ngā kaitieki koromatua mo Te
Komiti nui o Ngati Whakaue. 

He uri no ngā koromatua e ono, he mokopuna no ngā whānau Te
Amohau, Pango, Arawhata.

My why; Ensuring that both our people and TKnoNW amend all
Crown grievances together, and begin a collectivized iwi approach
towards many of our current and future kaupapa.

"Me huri te aro ki te tōnga mai o te rā, he rā anō ka whiti, he
pitomata anō ka kite" - "Let us turn our heads to the engulfing of the
sun, where tomorrow lives, where potentials await." 



2022 AGM
This year’s AGM was held November 5th at Tamatekapua wharenui and attended
by @ 50 people online and @ 80 in attendance. If you missed the hui, the
livestream is still available to view via our website (AGM tab) as is the Annual
Report. Hard copy Annual Reports are also available from the office.
The successful candidates for this year’s rotation of trustees were Malcolm Short,
David Tapsell and Sindu Morrison. We thank Tanira Kingi for his valuable
contribution to the Group during his time as Trustee and Director.

ROTORUA CENTRAL
We have installed trolley bays to help with Health & Safety in the
carparking areas. Please be helpful and mindful of the need to keep
everyone safe by parking your trolley in the bays provided

PUKEROA ORUAWHATA TRUST
GOVERNANCE & OPERATIONAL TEAM
To view profiles of the Trustees and follow the

activities of the Trust and Charitable Trust please
visit our website - www.pukeroa.co.nz

PUKEROA LAKEFRONT HOLDINGS LTD
– WAI ARIKI HOT SPRINGS & SPA:

The build continues to progress with the Spa due to open  mid 2023 with a soft opening first to
test all the systems followed by a formal opening. Specific dates will be advertised via our Ngāti
Whakaue social media networks. 
QE Health’s building is being constructed on the land beside the Spa and this will enable them to
continue to deliver clinical and rehabilitation services to the community. QE Health is due to
open early 2023.
Senior Management positions for the Spa have been advertised and are in their final stages. We
will announce the successful applicants through our NW social media networks when confirmed

Tina Ngatai, Jeanna Love and Monty Morrison
checking out the build November 2022.

As always – please keep supporting our local
stores in the Central Mall and Trade Central
precints.  Their success is our success!

Summer Holiday Office Closure.
The Office will be closed from Thursday 22nd December and re-open Monday 9th January
2023.   MERI KIRIHIMETE ME NGA MIHI O TE TAU HOU



Our office will be closed from Thursday 22nd December to
Monday 16th January 2023

Ngāti Whakaue Team wish you Meri Kirihimete

Peeni Henare pictured with Hariata Ngatai inside her
new whare with her sister and her tamariki (centre) 

Hariata is also the new trustee elected on to the
board for Ngāti Whakaue Tribal Lands. She brings
with her a unique set of skills majoring in marketing
management, property development, whānau
housing. 

Ka mau te wehi!

Wharenui Rise
Opening Ceremony & Blessing of the Eight Affordable Homes. We had the great
pleasure to have Chief Executive, Andrew Crisp and Deputy Chief Executive, Te
Kāhui - Māori Housing, Kararaina Calcott-Cribb, they were present alongside

Associate Minister for Housing (Māori Housing) Peeni Henare to open and officially
handover eight Ngāti Whakaue affordable houses for our whānau and to sign an

agreement with Ngāti Whakaue Tribal Lands. “For the whānau, the new homes are
more than just a roof over their heads, they are a place where they belong—a place

where they can create new memories on their ancestral whenua.

Ngā Manaakitanga
www.ngatiwhakaue.iwi.nz | 1/1176 Amohau Street, Rotorua | 07 348 8887

http://www.ngatiwhakaue.iwi.nz/
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Pukeroa Oruawhata Trust
Pukeroa Oruawhata House
1/1176 Amohau Street
PO Box 12031
Rotorua 3045
07 348 8990

Ngāti Whakaue Tribal Lands
Pukeroa Oruawhata House
1/1176 Amohau Street
PO Box 12015
Rotorua 3045
07 348 8887

Ngāti Whakaue Assets Trust
Level 1
1204 Whakaue Street
PO Box 1896
Rotorua 3010
07 929 9653

Ngati Whakaue Education Endowment
Trust Board
Pukeroa Oruawhata House
2/1176 Amohau Street (Deloitte)
PO Box 12003
Rotorua 3045
07 343 1050
Email:
nzrotoruaenquiries@deloitte.co.nz

Te Taumata o Ngāti Whakaue
2C Ranolf Street
PO Box 12017
Rotorua 3040
07 346 0095

Te Komiti Nui o Ngāti
Whakaue
Haupapa House—Te
Takapu
1072 Haupapa St
PO Box 1715
Rotorua 3010
07 349 8333

mailto:nzrotoruaenquiries@deloitte.co.nz

